

Hemsby Primary School & Nursery

School Newsletter 5th May 2023

Dear families,

What a fantastic Coronation celebration we have had in school today. It has been great to see children dressed in red, white and blue, and as royal kings and queens. The children enjoyed a fantastic picnic lunch in their classrooms and our younger children took part in a Royal Banquet in the Nursery.

Well done to everyone who took part in our Coronation competitions and congratulations to our winners. More Coronation news next week.

PTA

Your child has today brought home a Coronation commemorative pencil and badge. This has been funded by our PTA. A big thank you also to our fantastic PTA for running a cake sale in school this afternoon. Your support for our school is very much appreciated.

Federation Consultation

On Monday 17th April, the governors at Hemsby Primary School and Caister Primary Federation opened a consultation on plans to establish a new federation of our four schools.

There will be open meetings for parents during the consultation period. In the spirit of Partnership, parents/carers are welcome to attend any of the remaining sessions

- At Caister Primary School: Thursday, 18th May at 2:30pm
- At Rollesby Primary School: Tuesday, 23rd May at 2:30pm

Governors are very keen to hear your views about this proposal so please attend one of these sessions if you are able to.

KS2 SATs Week 9 - 12th May 2023

A letter was sent out earlier this week to Year 6 parents/carers about KS2 SATs. However, I just wanted to remind both our Year 6 pupils and parents/carers that we aim to make this week as stress free as possible, with your children's wellbeing being our top priority.

Just a few polite reminders:

- It is important that pupils have a good night's sleep and arrive at school on time each day.
- We will be holding a no charge 'SATs breakfast' every morning at 8:30am before the tests, 9th – 12th May. This is optional but will give your child a chance to be in school



Hemsby Primary School & Nursery

early, to have something to eat with their friends and to settle in before the tests. Pupils will have a selection of bagels and toppings, cereal bars and fresh fruit. We will provide milk, squash or water to drink.

If you have any questions regarding any element of KS2 SATs, please speak with Mr Brodey.

Thank you for your continued support.

Dates for the diary

Mon 8th May Bank Holiday following the King's Coronation – school is closed

W/C 9th May KS2 SATs week

W/C 15th/22ndMay KS1 SATs weeks

W/C 15th May Year 5 & 6 Residential Trip to Kingswood

Wed 24th May Class/Group photographs

Fri 26th May Break up for half term

Mon 5th June Return to school

Tues 6th June Year 5 & 6 'Meet STEM Superstars' Webinar

Thurs 8th June Year 6 'Coping with Challenges' workshop 1.30 – 2.30pm

Wed 21st June Year 3, 4, 5 & 6 Athletics Meeting at Flegg High 3.45 – 5.00pm

Fri 14th July Year 6 Pleasurewood Hills Trip

Fri 21st July Leavers' Assembly

Break up for summer

Wishing you all a super Coronation Bank Holiday weekend.

Donna Walker Acting Headteacher